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PLEASE REMEMBER

Please remember Puente de Esperanza Presbyterian Church of La Puente in the
Prayers of the People in your worship service on Sunday, June 9,  2019

ON THE CALENDAR
Tuesday, June 4 - Commission on Preparation for Ministry 5:30 pm at Community, San
Marino

Saturday, June 8 - Presbytery Meeting and Day of Service at Community Presbyterian
Fellowship, West Covina - 8:30 registration - 9:00 meeting

Stated Clerk, TE Diane Frasher will be out of the office Monday and Tuesday of this
week.

Click HERE to download the flyer.
Click HERE to download a copy of the Presbytery Packet

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YETPPXd6cPNbttIEGre6xTaIt-sJ_aVoKgziU3rgLgr2kbmr9da6VYHlid-xs0xkCu-wYqxb0kncreUeykfpBkwOOy4qtBjiJOg91jZhIVCLtv7xtuR4Ej0=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YInrSiru5g0IF_RvnJTGXzwMMns0aRHQQxN5Hg_ctFyxQ3SpPC0NRdumEu2F07Banv4bg4kiwV2yGo2UxW4BjO0U8fVyniOkV2zYBzhlr4wzbluT7FfjvfoOPB8hKvE2fNiIa4z7j8t7ai8qzlINzyfcbU4U4eYiNtlZG5G9GoeVp_67Yjmw_JjuqeFk-EMW19aIcCOOE4iA&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YGgR4Taz5GGmIpps9bz62_J-XH7OX03CXDRG8LV16Daqg4lzOOcw4i8pHv_TiETbXY7Igaw33nVFiiPvw2-_4AWRxCUQ72t7vGVyhvHMhDctRh-YOjr09oyI2vD2-HYXn-omx6m5QzshTbVSyKC2IfYvidCTR7nBnXBCz9LLtiI2GB84nerFX0tpyKfQiTqxGWZmBO_tXz4p&c=&ch=


A REFLECTION FROM OUR EXECUTIVE PRESBYTER, WENDY TAJIMA



Peter said to them, "Repent, and be baptized every one of you in the name of Jesus Christ so that your
sins may be forgiven; and you will receive the gift of the Holy Spirit. For the promise is for you, for your
children, and for all who are far away, for all whom the Lord our God will call."       

Acts 2:38-39
 
 

Reflection: A Blessing to the Nations
 
This Saturday we will have another Presbytery meeting, at the re-envisioned West Covina Ministry Center
(aka Community Presbyterian Church of West Covina). Our new tradition is for the summer Presbytery
meeting to be short, followed by a time of service. We will have a slightly longer Presbytery meeting
because there are a few important decisions to make, so if you don't want to join us for the meeting, we
expect the schedule to be:
     8:30 am      Registration
     9:00 am      Stated Meeting
   10:30 am      Service
   12:30 pm      Lunch.
 
It is expected that this meeting will be a time of thanksgiving for the ministry of Grace Presbyterian
Church in Highland Park, and the ministry of Rev. Dr. Al Lorenz. We will also welcome Rev. Ming Hsu,
who is being called as the new pastor for Taiwanese Good Shepherd Presbyterian Church. Rev. Hsu has
been a faithful and respected pastor for Formosan Presbyterian in Garden Grove.
 
We have two other new initiatives to learn about and celebrate. If you have read the recent "Presbyterian
Outlook," you heard about International Theological Seminary's new partnership with San Gabriel
Presbytery. The home base for this partnership is the West Covina campus. Now that the Conditional
Use Permit was approved unanimously by the Planning Commission of the City of West Covina, ITS will
be moving onto this campus this June! So a big part of our work day will be painting some classrooms, to
spruce them up for our new partners. During the meeting, San Gabriel member and ITS President Rev.
Dr. James Lee will give a brief overview of ITS' unique ministry, and we will show our support with our
prayers, hands, and hearts.
 
Because ITS has already been taking care of the property for us, they and the members of Community
Presbyterian Fellowship of West Covina are preparing to welcome us to the meeting. The West Covina
family now also includes site pastors Mary Ellen Azada and Jennifer Ackerman, as well as several
members of our Baldwin Park church.
 
We will also have the opportunity to learn about another major new initiative. Upon the invitation of Pacific
Presbytery, and with the joyous support of Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, we have received a grant to
fund an organizer to help our churches to welcome asylum-seeking families, who have been left without
resources while they await their asylum hearing. We will be able to welcome Kristi Van Nostran, who was
already doing much of this work as a volunteer. Kristi will be working primarily with our two presbyteries,
but also all of the synod of Southern California and Hawaii, to coordinate our efforts and invite more of us
to show Christian welcome to our neighbors from Central America. And we will start this Saturday, as our
Presbytery offering will go to support these families, either through $5 and $10 gift cards, or financial
contributions which Kristi will use for food and other urgent needs.
 
So come and worship, and pray, and celebrate, and serve. We will be painting classrooms, doing some
yardwork, learning about our new Immigrant Welcome ministry and writing notes of support and welcome,
and putting together school kits for students displaced by emergency, in partnership with PDA. See the
separate article on the Presbytery offering for a shopping list for school supplies-and, most importantly,
come in your work clothes!
 
So this Saturday will be a time of thanks and welcome, prayers with our hearts and with our hands,
worship and praise and sorrow. Let us gather in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, and join in the life of
our San Gabriel-and world-family.



They will come from east and west and from north and south,
from Highland Park and Baldwin Park,
from Taiwan and Cameroon and many peoples of Asia and Africa,
from Honduras and Guatemala and El Salvador,
and sit at table in the kingdom of God.

 
What a fitting time to prepare for Pentecost Sunday on June 9th! We are truly blessed with the Holy Spirit,
who empowers us to connect as siblings of Jesus Christ, here and all around the world.
 
 
Peace,
Wendy

Presbyterian Planning Calendar 2019-2020
Please note that the 2019-2020 calendar will not be available to ship until
August 2019.

This 16-month calendar- starting with September, 2019, and ending with December, 2020-contains
many planning aids for pastors and other church leaders. Includes lectionary for Sundays and special
days, liturgical days, liturgical colors, resource information for PC(USA) programmatic emphases,
updated synod, presbytery and  Presbyterian Mission Agency staff directories, color foldout
synod/presbytery and world maps.

Available August 2019.

 

Matthew 25 - An Invitation
 
As the Presbyterian Church, we are living into hope - expressed by the vision and call to congregations
and mid councils to become a Matthew 25 Church.
 
The vision for Matthew 25 is to multiply Jesus' call to radical and fearless discipleship by partnering with
mid councils and congregations to embrace one or more of these three focuses:
 

Building congregational vitality by challenging people and congregations to deepen their faith



and get actively and joyfully engaged with their community and the world.
Dismantling structural racism by advocating and acting to break down the systems, practices
and thinking that underlie discrimination, bias, prejudice and oppression of people of color.
Eradicating systemic poverty by working to change laws, policies, plans and structures in our
society that perpetuate economic exploitation of people who are poor.

 
You are invited and encouraged to join the vision and movement of Matthew 25. Visit
presbyterianmission.org/ministries/matthew-25/become-a-matthew-25-church for more
information on how to engage. 
 

To learn more about Matthew 25 SoCal click HERE.
To learn about the current Matthew 25 SoCal projects and initiatives

in the Greater LA County area click HERE. 
 

Wear Orange for Gun Safety!
June 7-9

--Make a plan for your congregation to wear orange on Sunday, June 9
--Make / find an orange stole for your pastor(s) to wear in worship
 
 
Join Everytown for Gun Safety and WEAR ORANGE June 7-9
 
Orange is the color that Hadiya Pendleton's friends wore in her honor when she was shot and
killed in Chicago at the age of 15 - just one week after performing at President Obama's 2nd inaugural
parade in 2013.
Since then orange has been the defining color of the gun violence prevention movement.  New
York gun violence prevention advocate Erica Ford spearheaded orange as the color of peace through
her work with her organization, Life Camp, Inc. Whether it's worn by students in Montana, activists in New
York, or Hadiya's loved ones in Chicago, the color orange honors the more than 90 lives cut short and the
hundreds more wounded by gun violence every day.

Click HERE to download a copy of the flyer

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YInrSiru5g0IzmOuC_SkgsL53c9Nl4e4AGLTWFI2ugMYEYArthClZrgXcSX9Kzc7PeUjIqHA8f5tb1kU6GuZ3wGV4pNDSGpoJutFFG4df-guJTxtlc8p4ytOE0EL1-Iy0P_pqYF0nEjKHdsvlIy4tZnk7CfCCCnCQISYcM2fu1Xh_h8DfLXzOr-K_tFQdHb3gpXFOAjKl5iuyKJifNjxYNs=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YInrSiru5g0I9OEmq-WK1UZmeE5J611IEvppjE794H9iUXsLeyLaxuBcynES0yNvS0ETqwwYQO2eIqVL09HOB02VUZP5PTuDEKGA_I_2UBXPV7OxhoEdR5TH1dKTqKq8V9n7QuhWCN4g&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YIyIe1CAJvGBcwvlVr45-1q7EY7G8LLNpjNam4SYSAWFac3KWm8OAPQBhs9H14hw9dcAsn942Gh6PyFKE5Z3tjzFqHYG12SzZM9ebA9VxkhNbtdFVHHoIXZUqyo8UI917g==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YKQVWeOc-J0rNHh-KPUHimhA-CSMMVNAO7j8IlVlPR4RVpP-O4w8n3uXMXHkQR-3r4jjIG4UF4kLkAYvcklTNgELEzrNOzcYm9RFI_rC6KGxrAs38tiLNxA=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YInrSiru5g0IrxVFiBKNsUxvzJeQh3tw5QQ2HESiwWCjwihnAzA9NYsRoZk8AXQ9ziGyyNLoCR3i0Xp3Kei1TGQu5wnqT70LDzIIzR0yLAB3OjuVlyHpY0a_oyCqblPWL0JnMomG7qyetbI3H0QrDwqaKU6BgDG4mf3GK51EGA5oexIuAWc0HiJXx7j--y_Qql_NU9UUpVe9&c=&ch=


Click HERE to download complete schedule and a registration form

Click HERE to download a scholarship application - The deadline for

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YInrSiru5g0IJUUr8V7HEhkKyprDU_0RWCMBxjYlqSYttFhIY7q1SM-UTRVl16j4aTUvxF1aBNCMMzulXKa7vrLvuDO47FhZwHq1aD448S2M0HVeE3dgEt2n0GVPrMx93o-3HQu_kQgRqP7sil2YNBiawEI9w3l48a_WAjMpycaX3bY6_Z8H5Kk-RoFHM1Zn2U-_AIdPdJvu&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YInrSiru5g0IVCyuFyk0I22zq92pBYHlEyY5OzV1thQ0qXf_16OJrh7VUdR1mC6xR8eIYMG5phDP-HIBQEojtW25VyOC7qUFdWa4o8OsEfjhP2aMzGFdLUNhi1OZ8eK0lObdtwfTsKop1ZkXSvz9s2UsXdkqG54T-RGszYQPKIwwV2Y1efYNWSevRpyxV6nonj5dHurZpyt3&c=&ch=


scholarship applications is May 31st!

Click HERE to download a copy of the flyer

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YB9Ty-sQi4lT9Loj0ONKbUC3xT6V3CUPhutrLC-0RckGWzNg5eDFET_vVsbPTHkYjzzHJJ2mzmAGPgkc2kyPVUdwenBr4o6F0btpYNzU7l-1FYjc_NsxiI2KAsAtkwLwhhGGZEXyaxff11kKPYnQdktuSqn3CTnlVn6e0NLczCdtaDMOzVNF9THq4SNhmlieoYak5A24CmGu&c=&ch=


 

2019 Presbytery Meetings

 June 8, 9:00 AM - Work Day @ West Covina Ministry Center
September 14, 9:00 AM - 12:00 noon @ Puente de Esperanza, La Puente



 November 19, 7:00 - 9:00 PM (Tuesday evening) @ Trinity, Pasadena
 

2019 Presbytery Minimums

 
Pastor's Minimum Salary: $55,840
Travel/Professional Expense Reimbursement: $2,645
Study Leave: $985

2019 Mileage Reimbursement Rates:

 Business .58 cents per mile               Charitable 14 cents per mile
                           

Quick Links

www.sangabpres.org
www.synod.org 
www.pcusa.org
www.pensions.org
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES
Claremont Presbyterian Church is seeking to hire an Administrative
Assistant for Finance and Personnel
1111 N. Mountain Avenue, Claremont
909 624-9693
This Bookkeeping position is a Part-time and Exempt Position
Click HERE for a complete job description.

Trinity Presbyterian Church is seeking to hire a part-time (5-10 hours per
week) Music Director.  
Responsibilities include playing and conducting the music for Sunday worship services and
rehearsing and directing the adult choir at weekly rehearsals.
Click HERE to download a copy of the complete job description.
Contact - Trinity Presbyterian Church of Pasadena - 626 351-8823

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YETPPXd6cPNbttIEGre6xTaIt-sJ_aVoKgziU3rgLgr2kbmr9da6VYHlid-xs0xkCu-wYqxb0kncreUeykfpBkwOOy4qtBjiJOg91jZhIVCLtv7xtuR4Ej0=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YLj4AyYoNj3IcUzafp6957l4XT0wOWxf-qN_6zt-ftuEynPAk2odnoNDIL71cnV_N6Pdn5mn5xQVmjs19WF1A7jT9h0TcP97zpGsLhiZCCkUp4bxz433cjk=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YLj4AyYoNj3IpA7rZuRFRmZzdiOc97ZHuBHnjItALXZIqrBEtXEAGP7WAvFbX8jFoH-iTTqcAlbL1cCmuZ19CywHWp-RGuA7ILZl4hPNcOuNcvc2MUW1bDU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YLj4AyYoNj3IrCW1SJplvcStelFBNKHjU1GYfpBkA6uVnI5ZmNeW15M4OomZeD2hIWqpIliGRox7w8hLwFN5McyUiFSF_cMqb80m-mpuLZIsXduzFbpgxwQ=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YInrSiru5g0I52x_lCnGbP3rE7miO19Knpi-PmKW6XmGloYpvTZzEjw90dmLMngMJEbw1efc7jbr78bXN5mU_t5VESOhKek1hQyfO27EcM-o65IAtIVfY6vAdci55YupLI5mzDG-_GGxMrnQYe93O3_MKm144KDqgeXZM7Fvz22XRpeiEoxSNAAYbe_5hgkbHbkMPOa9lHvd&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YOeUEuuHZxuQAPmNLsQOhhGOFudBLBC4doH3_OlFUP8sjQ_PzYEaat3iqmzoauB4_ewCzqcY38K6XBe_s5xapwTtZcNhPKrZDVlV6EY_NV-cFu-91nFHI7S5T3Pum9Nb-pPCRUImgfwlPLIslKwxpAEYOD35thmakfCJjvDv79aXutwbe31_wULZFf6gvJ4lM1V30MGzNYtc&c=&ch=


EVENTS OF  INTEREST

Presbyterian Youth Triennium
"Here's My Heart"
July 16-20 2019
Perdue University, West Lafayette, IN
Registration will open in late 2018 and conclude in May 2019
Visit www.presbyterianyouthtriennium.org
 for more information.

STEWARDSHIP KALEIDOSCOPE
The Pulse of Generosity- Vital Signs of a Healthy Stewardship
September 30 - October 2, 2019
Catamaran Resort - San Diego
For more information and to register, visit www.stewardshipkaleidoscope.org

Presbyterian Older Adult Ministries Network 
National Conference
October 15-18
Laws Lodge, Louisville Presbyterian Theological Seminary
for more information contact Pat Baker at pat@sapctucker.org or 678-438-3673
Or visit https://www.poamn.org/
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001L-6QXWLhyYKZkhIv0Zx_PDsae5NW7RtBxTQo4_vzd1R8fCZgB_S5YGwmS0PIKcJUWOfh2bZH-jX_hN29585VvK-ZjBx0U2p1ZTlr9TQYz7xPeHSXSKJu451P4ETse2VHBFGPECH6mq7w8NXfmdN9wfPvDnY7gWEC-smNskb7WrvOxuz76Ts_HvyZdj6a78F8&c=&ch=
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